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Michael Nelson 
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Manisha Ratakonda 

Julie Remache 
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Ben Wensley 

Joshua Younger

Discussion of the U.S. Economic and Monetary Policy Outlook  

On the U.S. economic outlook, Committee members generally agreed that incoming economic data 

indicated softer-than-expected inflation, easing tightness in labor markets, and slowing growth consistent 

with a soft landing. Several members highlighted continued pressure on some segments of consumers and 

small- to medium-sized businesses that were more sensitive to higher interest rates. Many members 

viewed market pricing for a Federal Reserve rate cut in September as appropriate following signals from 

recent data. Most members anticipated one to two rate cuts this year; some members believed that market 

pricing for the path of the policy rate implied more cuts in aggregate through year-end 2025 than their 

baseline expectation.   

Most members did not have baseline expectations for a recession in the near term, though some placed 

more relative weight on the risk of a downturn over the next year than others. Members also noted risks to 
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the economic and monetary policy outlook, noting a higher fiscal burden, receding household savings, 

lower job vacancies, and some signs of slowing consumer spending. Members discussed potential signals 

of deterioration in the economic outlook that could change their monetary policy expectations. Lastly, 

members were attentive to election developments globally and the potential for changes in policies that 

could result in revisions to their outlook for inflation and growth.   

Discussion of the International Economic and Monetary Policy Outlook 

On the international outlook, members generally noted mixed expectations depending on region. 

Members expected subdued growth in Europe relative to the U.S., noting the impacts of higher borrowing 

rates. Some noted that despite slowing growth, stickier inflation in some jurisdictions was pushing out 

market expectations for rate cuts. Members also noted the challenge in assessing the broader global 

macroeconomic outlook given some uncertainty around the U.S. outlook. On China, members noted that 

risks from U.S. trade policy, perceptions of limited official sector capacity for meaningful stimulus, and 

aging demographics were complicating the growth outlook. On the outlook for Japan, members expressed 

some divergence in growth expectations but generally expected the Bank of Japan to raise rates in the 

near term. Members continued to view the outlook for some emerging markets optimistically, including 

India.    

Discussion of Divergences in Global Monetary Policy 

Committee members assessed divergences in expectations for the economy and monetary policy across 

advanced economies relative to the outlook for the U.S. Members noted several structural differences 

between the U.S. and other advanced economies that affected the pass through of changes in interest rates 

and the expected paths of inflation. Members generally anticipated higher growth rates in the U.S. relative 

to the rest of the world. While members believed that spillovers to the U.S. economy from developments 

abroad were likely limited, they noted that there remained risks that large negative economic shocks could 

spill over through multiple transmission channels.   

 


